
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The referee has the authority to review the condition of the field, its surrounds, or the weather 
conditions, to determine whether to allow a match to take place.  
 
It is the referee’s discretion on the day to confirm whether it is safe to begin or proceed with a 
game. 
 
A guiding principle in determining whether a game can go ahead is whether the conditions 
are safe for all participants in the game (players and match officials). 
 
Advice for Pitch Inspections 
 
Use participant safety as the guiding principle - ‘can a safe game be played?’ 
 
 

 
 
 
All participants should respect the decision of a referee to postpone or abandoned a match 
due to unsafe conditions. Whilst the above may provide some guidance to match and club 
officials regarding the safety of a field, it is always up to the referee’s discretion on the day to 
determine whether a game should kick off, or continue. 
 

 Please note the separate Football NSW lightning policy: footballnsw.com.au/resources/ 

REFEREES 
Wet Weather Pitch Inspections 


